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As many of you know New York has passed a new law entitled the “Medical Indemnity Fund” 
(MIF),  a.k.a.,  the  Neurologically  Impaired  Infant’s  Fund.   Academic  asked one of  its  panel 
defense  counsel,  Kelly,  Rode  and  Kelly,  LLP.,  to  summarize  the  new law for  us  from a 
litigator’s point of view in a plain language fashion.  A special thanks goes out to Shawn Kelly,  
Esq., senior partner, for his work.  It is our hope the attached Memorandum will help clarify the 
intent of the law despite the fact that we will all have to wait and see how the law plays out as far 
as ultimate savings and value.

Academic supported passage of this bill and views the new law as a positive step in helping to 
improve the difficult  legal environment in which all New York physicians practice and most 
notably physicians in obstetrical and pediatric care.  While noting the positive, we must caution 
that there are renewed efforts in Albany to expand the time period in which to bring medical 
malpractice  suits,  increasing  the  amount  that  plaintiffs'  attorneys  are  paid  when  there  is  a 
settlement or award as well as legislation that looks to make it more difficult for our defense 
lawyers to question treating physicians caring for a plaintiff for injuries allegedly resulting from 
medical malpractice.  We will continue to have an active voice on your behalf to stem these 
regressive measure and will keep our members informed. 
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